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“Seasons of Service – Be Inspired” 

 
Hello Pilots,  
 
Wow, what a great time we had at Fall Council.  It was so good to see you 
all and I hope you had a good time. There were a few glitches, which 
always occur, and you can’t control everything.  But all in all it was a fun 
day. We did not have as many in attendance this year and we understand 
some clubs already had planned events and could not attend. That’s the 
way it goes and we hope they will be with us at District convention. 
 
I need to thank so many East Central Pilots who contributed to our great day. First, to Robin Perry 
and the Dublin club who made Registration run smoothly. Then the goody bags from Emanuel 
County, Johnson County and Greene Co. I love my squishy balloon! We owe a big thank you to 
Oconee County who outdid themselves with our table decorations! The mums, stylish bows in 
black and white and yellow and white and the most delightful bumble bees mounted in each plant 
made the tables so festive. 
 
I hope those who had Marketplace tables did well, I saw many Pilots shopping during the day.  
Thanks also to Sherry McDuffie and Robin Perry for creating the UGA and GT gift totes that they 
created and raffled off. They also distributed our GPF/PIF raffle tickets to clubs in attendance.  
Please try your best to sell as many as possible as this money goes toward Anchor scholarships 
and PIF. 
 
We also need to give thanks and hugs to Kirsten Jorgenson who again created our Georgia 
District Directory. These too were passed out as folks registered and I know she is glad to have it 
behind her now! Thanks Kirsten for a job well done. 
 
I was the guest speaker at the Classic City Athens Pilot club in celebration of Founder’s Day. We 
had a great time together and clubs from Madison County, Jefferson and Winder were also  in 
attendance.  It was so nice to get to visit with these clubs. I hope your club had a similar 
celebration of our 90 years of Service and Friendship within your community. Besides reviewing 
the history of Pilot, I also shared two PowerPoint overviews of the new Pilot website that hopefully 
will be up and running very soon. Also a sneak peak and invitation to the 2012 Pilot International 
convention to be held at Bally’s Hotel in Las Vegas, July 19-22, 2012. 
 
If you have read the Prayer Board that JoAnn Akers maintains you know that our dear Past 
Governor, Lynda Goodwin has suffered a stroke, she is now in a rehab facility and is working very 
hard to regain the use of her speech and right side of her body.  She hopes to get to come home in 
November, but will have to wait and see about her progress.  Please keep her in prayer and her 
family too as they continue to support her.   
 
In closing, I want to wish all of you a blessed and Happy Thanksgiving.  We have so much to be 
thankful for including our families and friends.  I know that all of the clubs have been working hard 
with service projects, BrainPower Walks and fund raisers, so take a few moments to thank your 
members for all that they have been doing so far this year.  May God’s love and grace be with all 
of you throughout the coming year. 
 
Yours in Pilot,  
 

Nancy Miller, Georgia District Governor 
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FROM OUR GOVERNOR-ELECT  
 
Happy Thanksgiving!  As I have read your 
Newsletters, Georgia District has so many 
things to be thankful for.  The clubs are 
working diligently to improve their 
communities and make a difference.  Your 

passion for others is truly what "Pilot" is all about. Your 
Newsletters have helped me feel connected with the clubs. 
Thank you for your effort in keeping the clubs and the 
DAC/DEC informed.  It is time to start preparing for 
entering those great newsletters for the Georgia District 
Newsletter Award.  All entries must be postmarked on or 
before January 8, 2012.  Send one copy of three (3) 
consecutive newsletters, dated July 2011 to January 2012, 
with the Entry Form to the club's 2011-2012 Region Lt. 
Governor. 
I am anticipating many entries. Thanks to Kate and Norma 
for leading the workshop at Fall Council on the Georgia 
District Awards. 
 
On a personal note, Eddie and I wish to thank you for the 
many cards and phone calls during the loss of Eddie's 
mother. Your thoughtfulness and friendship is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
Gail Sharber, Georgia District Governor-elect 

 
CHAPLAIN’S CORNER   

 
At Fall Council so many of you asked for 
the "pencil" parable so here it is: 
  
A Pencil Maker told the pencil 5 important 
lessons just before putting it in the box: 

1.  Everything you do will always leave a mark. 
2.  You can always correct the mistakes you make. 
3.  What is important is what is inside of you. 
4.  In life, you will undergo painful sharpenings, which will 
only make you better. 
5.  To be the best pencil, you must allow yourself to be 
held and guided by the hand that holds you. 
  
We all need to be constantly sharpened.  This parable 
may encourage you to know that you are a special person, 
with unique God-given talents and abilities.  Only you can 
fulfill the purpose which you were born to 
accomplish.  Never allow yourself to get discouraged and 
think that your life is insignificant and cannot be changed 
and, like the pencil, always remember the most important 
part of who you are, is what's inside of you and then allow 
yourself to be guided by the hand of your God. 
 
If you would like to be included on the GA District prayer 
board, please send me your name and e-mail address.  
My address is jrakers@bellsouth.net. 
 
Blessings always, JoAnn Akers 

GREETINGS FROM THE 
GEORGIA DISTRICT ECR  

 
Greetings Fellow Georgia Pilots! 
 
I recently received a report from Governor 
Nancy indicating that the Fall Council was 

a great success!  I loved looking at the photographs many 
of you shared on Facebook.  As you know, it takes all of 
us working together, taking advantage of training and 
sharing information with each other so we can continue in 
building a strong organization.   Pilot has been built on 
Friendship and Service, and I know you value those times 
when you are able to join together for any type of function 
with your Pilot friends. 
 
The new Pilot International website, 
(http//www.pilotinternational.org), should be live shortly.  
After the Leadership Conference in Dallas, the Website 
Task Force took all of the information, comments, 
suggestions, and hopefully we will be able to incorporate 
some of those to the website.  Stay tuned in that the 
revamped website with current information and will be 
much easier to navigate.   We are proud of the work that 
the Website Task Force did to bring this major project to 
completion. 
 
Just to let you know you can now shop on line for novelty 
and jewelry items from Doc Morgan.  Purchasing is simple, 
and many attractive Pilot items are available.  Clothing 
items with the Pilot secondary mark are also available 
through Sam and Martha Scroggins, Sewin Sam’s Outdoor 
Wear.  We can show our Pilot pride by wearing clothing 
with the Pilot logo, including the secondary mark.  All of 
these items are just a “click” away.   
 
Have you registered and made hotel reservations to attend 
the 2012 Pilot International Annual Convention and 
Leadership Conference, July 18 – 21, at Bally’s in Las 
Vegas, Nevada.  Conference planning is nearly complete.  
We have made some changes that we think will give you 
more time for tours and attending shows in the evening.  
There will be opportunities to support the Foundation 
through the booking of certain shows.  More details in that 
regard will follow soon.  President Beverly will be having a 
President's Luncheon rather than a President's Banquet, 
which will free-up an evening for tours and attending 
shows. Begin making plans now to reconnect with your 
Pilot friends in Vegas! 
 
Karl Reiland said, “In about the same degree as you are 
helpful, you will be happy.”   As Pilots we should be happy 
as we work with our Pilot friends to fulfill our mission of 
helping communities throughout the world. 
 
In Pilot Friendship, 
 

Sherry Johnson, ECR Georgia District 
sherryj300@yahoo.com 
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PARLIAMENTARY PROCEDURE 
Pat Jarvis, Parliamentarian 

 
Often when we hear the words 
“Parliamentary Procedure” we may feel 
unsure of ourselves and how to proceed. 

Therefore, in this initial article concerning Parliamentary 
Procedure, let’s discuss the importance of using correct 
parliamentary procedure in our meetings. 
 
Parliamentary procedure is, simply put, rules which enable 
an organization to do the things it was organized to do. 
Just as “rules of the road” when followed, keep us safer on 
the highway, parliamentary rules keep us on track during a 
meeting. Using parliamentary rules means decisions are 
made and business is conducted efficiently, effectively and 
without confusion—so that no one gets their feelings hurt. 
It keeps order and ensures that the will of the majority is 
carried out while the rights of the minority are protected.  
 
Protocol, however, is the accepted etiquette for the 
meeting. Examples of protocol are standing when the 
highest ranking Pilot officer is introduced, arriving at 
meetings on time, not talking during the meeting, etc. 
 
Officers of the organization, as well as each member, 
should have basic knowledge of parliamentary rules, 
Bylaws and/or Standing Rules of the organization. This 
knowledge will assist each one in understanding and 
safeguarding their interest during the meeting. It will also 
give confidence and poise to those presiding and enables 
them to perform their duties.  However parliamentary 
rules, as all other rules, must be applied with common 
sense. 
 
Each club president should have appointed a 
Parliamentarian for their club meetings. If the club 
Parliamentarian is not a member of the Executive Board, 
the President should appoint a member of the Board to 
serve in this capacity for the Board. 

 
FUNDRAISING IDEAS 

Norma McKellar 
 
Has your fundraising gone to the dogs? 
Well that could be a good thing! With the 
right combination of dogs, location and 
people your club could actually have a 

howling good time and a successful fundraiser. Dogs have 
warmed their way into our hearts and family, so events 
revolving around these wonderful animals could bring in 
quite a lot of money. Harry Truman even knew the value of 
man’s best friend in our society when he said, “Children 
and dogs are as necessary to the welfare of the country as 
Wall Street and the railroads.” 
 
When organizing a dog fair think of a catchy name such as 
PAWS IN THE PARK or THE BARK IN THE PARK or how 
about BARKTOBER FEST or THE CANINE CARNIVAL? 

Decide on the location and check with your city about the 
rules and regulations. Make sure your rules are clear such 
as “All dogs must be on a leash” and “Any unruly or 
vicious dogs will be asked to leave.” Right up front you 
must deal with the need for water and cleaning up doggy 
doo. Also consider your fees. Some folks have no fees for 
walking around but charge for various activities. The 
activities can include parades, beauty and costume 
contest, the biggest, and smallest and best trick contests. 
And don’t forget the owner and dog look-a-like contest. 
You can charge for dog photos and dog washes.  
 
Be sure to have vendors on hand to sell dog items as well 
as people items. Invite local vets and dog groomers. Bring 
in people who train dogs and have them do 
demonstrations. Invite folks in your community who use 
seeing-eye dogs and service dogs. Include your local 
police who have canine programs. Make sure any dog 
clubs are invited. Have your children’s librarian from the 
public library come and read the popular dog books. If 
available, have a tent set up for reading therapy dogs. And 
of course invite your local animal shelter to be involved. 
The day could end with the showing of the newest popular 
dog movie. 
 
With our organization’s focus on brain health, be sure to 
play up the research that supports the therapeutic 
indications of owning a dog. The website “webmd.com” 
agrees with psychologists, veterinarians and researchers 
that dogs (as well as other pets) can be good for our 
mental and physical health. A dog can’t cure depression or 
replace medication or talk therapy. But a dog can help mild 
to moderate depression in many people and may even 
help with sleep problems and overall health. 
 
What a great combination- Pilots, people and dogs. Pilots 
love helping the people in their communities and people 
love their dogs so this type fundraiser could surely result in 
positive attitudes and positive additions to our budgets. So 
if your fundraising has stalled and left your club “dog-tired”, 
just remember “every dog has its day” and this type of day 
could be yours! 

 
FROM YOUR MEMBERSHIP 

CO-CHAIR 
Pat Jarvis 

 
In September the Membership Analysis 
was discussed as to how it can be used 
within our clubs as well as the questions 

to ask as we develop prospective membership lists. 
October was Founders’ Day month, and many of you 
sponsored Share Pilot meetings to “showcase” Pilot to 
prospective members. Please let us share in the success 
of your club by emailing Cindy and/or me with your 
success stories. It is inspirational to all when clubs enjoy 
successes and share with us.  
 
It is now November, what about membership? Many times 
once our Share Pilot meetings are over, and hopefully new 
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members are welcomed, we forget about that part of Pilot 
until next year. So, let’s think about SHARE PILOT. Is it 
just once and then done? Is it an ongoing process? Take 
an inventory of when a new member has come into your 
club—has it been throughout the year or just as a result of 
a “membership drive”, such as Share Pilot. One 
suggestion to keep the process alive throughout the year 
is to include membership in each of the Division plans of 
work.  Each month one Division can be responsible for 
inviting prospective members. Division members would 
invite the prospective members, pick them up for the 
meeting, if necessary, and sit with the visitor, explaining 
the proceedings as needed. Membership is a priority for 
our clubs, district and Pilot International, but it also needs 
to be a priority for each individual member. Sharing our 
friendship and inviting others to become a part of service 
to others is the greatest gift we can give. 
 
You can email Cindy at tatumcindy@ymail.com or me at 
pgjarvis@bellsouth.net.  We would like to include your 
suggestions for success in membership—club 
membership and/or organizing a new Pilot or Anchor Club. 

 
GA DISTRICT ANCHOR CLUBS 

Mary Turner, Anchor Coordinator Anchors 
 
The first issue of “Anchors Aweigh” was 
sent out in September. A copy was e-mailed 
to the advisor/sponsor at each school. A 
copy was sent out to Pilot Clubs as well. 

Please let me know if any other Pilot Clubs need to be on 
the e-mail list or if you would like to receive a hard copy 
mailed. The next issue will go out in November and will 
contain all the information about District Anchor 
Convention as well as forms for nominations for district 
office and awards available to Anchor Clubs. Thanks to 
Kirsten Jorgenson for the layout of “Anchors Aweigh” as 
well as maintaining our e-mail roster.  
 
Thanks to those clubs that e-mailed me the name of the 
Anchor school sponsors. Hopefully, the correct person is 
getting the Anchor information at each school. It’s not too 
late to get that information to me if you have not done so.  
 
I hope you visited the Anchor table at Fall Council. There 
was a new marketing power point for Anchors running on 
the computer. If you would like a copy to use with your 
Anchor Club or if you have a school where you would like 
to start a new Anchor Club please let me know and I will 
get you a copy of the power point.  
 
Please remind your Anchor Club that they should send a 
listing of their Anchor Club Officers to Pilot International. A 
copy should be sent to me also. Don’t forget that PI Dues 
of $10 per Anchor and GA District dues of $8 per Anchor 
are due November 1. Payment after that date puts the club 
in jeopardy of having the PI Charter pulled.  I am in the 
process of having the updated Anchor forms placed on the 
Georgia District website.  

What are you doing with your Anchors? Do you invite them 
to your Pilot Club meetings? Do you attend their 
meetings? Do you have join projects? It is great to do 
BrainMinders together. Please let me know if there is 
anything that I can help you with.  
 
Don’t forget to send me your Anchor/Pilot success stories. 
Send your favorites to turnerma@elberton.net and I will 
share them in the Governor’s Bulletin. 

 
DISTRICT NOMINATING 

COMMITTEE 
Helen Winstead, Chair 

 
As the Fall leaves begin to color our 
trees and our yards, it is time to begin to 
think about the colorful nominees for our 

Georgia District offices for 2012-2013!  With Thanksgiving 
and Christmas nearing, we must not forget to think about 
our wonderful District, the largest one within Pilot 
International.  Our heritage is demonstrated through our 
Pilot leadership within our District and within Pilot 
International.  It is now time to look around our current 
sixty-one (61) clubs and seek out the best leaders to 
NOMINATE who will move us forward during this 21st 
century.   Every year, we look for Pilots who will serve us 
as Governor-Elect, 6 Lt. Governors and Treasurer.  As a 
nominee, you will be giving of yourself to the Georgia 
District and what a gratifying experience it is…..’make new 
friends and keep the old….those are silver and these are 
gold’.  I remember learning this poem in the 5th grade but I 
do not remember all of it nor the poet’s name but this 
phrase has stayed with me over the years. As a Georgia 
District leader, it will be a privilege to serve and you will be 
blessed.  Information about the nomination process may 
be found in our Club Manual under Section II where it 
explains about the Qualifications for Nominees for District 
Officers and Procedure for Nominating District Officers.  
The deadline for nominations to reach the Nominating 
Chair, Helen Winstead, PO Box 1242, Statesboro, GA 
30459-1242 is January 31, 2012.   Happy Piloting! 

 
NEED A PROJECT FOR THE HOLIDAY 

SEASON? 
Angela Gillis, Projects Coordinator 

 
Holiday Mail for Heroes Program  
Here's a great program for Pilot Clubs that 
will be a heartwarming, nearly-effortless 

endeavor! It comes by way of Pilot Eileen Swanberg, Pilot 
Club of Greater Long Island, NY, who served as the 2010-
2011 NE-POT District Chaplain. Eileen works as an 
American Red Cross employee in Long Island, and one of 
her tasks there involves "Services to the Armed Forces." 
Last year, five Pilot Clubs in Eileen's District participated 
by bringing cards in bulk to their District Workshop. We 
think it might be a great project for other Districts and 
Clubs, too, as the project's reach is wide. 
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How to Participate 
Your Pilot Club can send up to 50 holiday cards or 
greeting cards of any kind, without envelopes, in a large 
manila envelope. Or if you, as an individual Pilot want to 
participate, you can send up to 15 cards. All cards 
received will be sorted and sent to individual chapters of 
the American Red Cross for distribution to armed services 
veterans, families of service members, and service 
members themselves. Be sure to follow the guidelines 
below! f 
 
Guidelines for Cards 

• Every card will be screened for hazardous material 
and reviewed by ARC volunteers 

• Sign all cards; you may want to include Thank 
you! or similar above your signature 

• Cards should be flat without heavy 
embellishments or glitter that rubs off easily 

• Address generically to Dear Friend; cards 
addressed to individuals cannot be delivered 

• Cards only, no letters 
• Holiday cards, hand-made cards, or any kind of 

non-sectarian greeting card is fine 
• Add no return addresses or emails 
• No inclusions are allowed in the cards (i.e. letters, 

notes, photos, etc.).  Any of these included extras 
will be removed and discarded before distribution 

• Limit cards to no more than 25 sent from 
individuals, or 50 for a group. Enclose cards as a 
bundle and mail in one large envelope;  include no 
individual envelopes for cards 

Mail holiday card bundles from now to Friday, 
December 9 to:   

Holiday Mail for Heroes, P.O. Box 5456, Capitol 
Heights, MD 20791-5456 

 
Be Inspired 

 to do something nice for someone during the Holiday 
Season 

 
AWARDS TIME AGAIN…  

Kate Caswell, Awards Jury Chair 
 
I hope many of you were able to attend the 
awards workshop at Fall Council in Macon.  
Lots of information was given, some very 
good questions asked and answered, and 

suggestions for improvements in the awards paperwork for 
the years to come.   
 
As for the upcoming 2011-2012 awards, many deadlines 
are rapidly approaching.  The Newsletter Award must be 
postmarked by January 8, 2012 and must be sent to your 
Region Lt. Governor.   
 

The remainder of the awards (Nancy Henrick Friendship 
and Service, Edwina Gill Growth, Ann Adams Attendance, 
Elizabeth Greene Umhau Safety, and Vivian Hartman 
Memorial Awards) for Spring Convention must be 
postmarked by February 24, 2012 and mailed to me at 
506 Bavarian Drive, Palmetto, Georgia, 30268.  Please 
read carefully on the top of each award; other copies may 
need to be sent to the Governor, Governor-Elect and Lt. 
Governor for your region.  The postmark date is your 
deadline, but you are welcome to send the paperwork 
anytime beforehand. 
 
All of the award paperwork is available on 
www.pilotgeorgia.org to be printed out.  Please note, 
nothing can be submitted by email!  Everything must be 
postmarked via “snail mail”, i.e. U.S. Post Office, UPS, 
Fed Ex, etc.   
 
Good luck to all of the Clubs and I look forward to seeing 
your Award paperwork in my mailbox soon! 

 
GIVING, SHARING AND 

PARTNERING 
Patricia Whatley, Lt Governor NW 2011-

2012 
 
This is the time of year when we all want 
to “give a little”.  Why not use this feeling 

to help your Pilot Club as well as those who need help.  
There are so many people in need of food (even food 
stamps run out before the month runs out.)  I know of two 
clubs who have partnered for Project CARE.  They are 
collecting food for the students at the local college.  The 
partnership includes the college, the two Pilot Clubs, 
several local grocery stores and drop off points at local 
businesses.  The goal is 2000 cans.  This drive will benefit 
so many people.   
 
The local news is interested in knowing more about this 
project.  They have planned to visit the school for photos 
of the Pilots working on this project and of course keeping 
a “can count”.  It is always a good idea to have photos of 
Pilots helping the people in the community.  Reaching out 
to young people in the community will also give the clubs 
contacts who could be prospective members, if not now, 
later.   
 
Pilots are always helping people and we need to let our 
friends and neighbors know “who we are and what we do.”  
Others will want to help when they know what we do.  We 
are leaders in our community and we have an obligation to 
lead others to projects that help the community.  As Pilots 
we can do so much more if we have more members.  
Partner with someone during this season of giving and 
invite others to join in your projects.  “Our greatest 
membership tool is who we are and what we do.”  If we 
lead and invite others, they will come.  Have a wonderful 
season of giving and service with your friends and family.  
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LEADERSHIP 
Esther Foster, Leadership Coordinator 
 
The following article was submitted by 
Sherri Lynn Dunik and can be found on 
Sherri’s and PI’s Facebook page. Please 
take the time to listen to her podcast 

message. It is very interesting. 
 

Anniversaries 
 
I was reading the News Feature about Pilot International's 
anniversary the other day. The anniversary of our 
organization is a very exciting time. 90 years ago women 
just won the right to vote and yet Elizabeth Leonard had 
the vision to establish a service organization for women 
leaders in the community.  
 
Elizabeth Leonard certainly did not sit by and allow life to 
pass her. She was ambitious, knew what she wanted, and 
achieved success.  
 
Now we celebrate the anniversary of those achievements.  
 
We all have anniversaries in life. Anniversaries are merely 
a celebration of an achievement. Achievements are 
successfully completing a goal, yet many people never set 
goals. Without goals they simply are living in their comfort 
zone watching the opportunities of life pass them by.  
 
Do you need liberated from the cluttered thinking that 
cripples you, shackled by hopelessness, bound by 
ineptitude, and desire great difference, as you stand and 
watch the opportunity of life go by wondering why you 
never jumped in? 
 
Do you desire to achieve success? 
 
Do you long for the skill to lead and not follow? 
This podcast will enlighten you. Take your life to the 
highest of your capabilities. Listen as I share with you a 
process, a process that will help you achieve success and 
allow you to celebrate many, many anniversaries in your 
life. http://sldunik.podomatic.com/entry/2011-10-
16T10_54_51-07_00 

 

 
NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 
PAST GA DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

 
Flo Prestridge – November 1 
Elinor Bond – November 24 

 
LT. GOVERNOR 

 
Patricia Whatley – November 28 

 
In Loving Remembrance…The Georgia District extends our 
deepest sympathies to those who have lost loved ones. 
 

Pilot Pilot Club 

Christine McGlamry Emeritus Member, 
Americus 

Evelyn Horton Americus 
 

Pilot Pilot Club Relationship 
Dr. Arletta Brinson Atlanta Aunt 

Barbara Ridley Haralson Co. Father 
Ruth Fambrough Winder Brother 

Louise Morris Toccoa Mother 
 

WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS 
The Georgia District would like to welcome all the newest 

members to our organization! WELCOME!! 
New Member Club Sponsor 

Suzanne Moore Elberton Pat Jarvis 
Donna Jean Ray Gainesville Mildred Smith 
Michelle Rae 
McCoy Statesboro Erin Lawson 

Patricia Jackson Jones Co. Wanda Bush 

Judy Baker Jones Co. Esther Foster 
Sharon Kerlin Lavonia Carolyn Arden 
Melody Roach Lavonia Pat Kesler 
April Roland Lavonia Cary Turner 
Maggie Ruston Lavonia Susan Harbin 
Dr. Mary Lou 
Frank Cochran  

Jennifer Croft Moultrie Norma McKellar 
 
 
 
 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Anchor Dues deadline – November 1 , 2011 
Deadline for US clubs and District IRS 990 or 990EZ forms 

mailed – November 15, 2011 
Anchor Convention, Legacy Lodge, Lake Lanier Islands - 

March 2-4, 2012 
District Convention, Gwinnett Place Marriott, Duluth, GA - 

April 13-15, 2012 
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GPF / PIF 
 

  

“Seasons of Inspired 

Giving” 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Georgia District will be holding a joint fundraiser for the Georgia Pilot Foundation 
and Pilot International Foundation.   Over $9,700 was raised with last year’s Angel 
Baskets with $4,852 going to GPF and $4,852 to PIF.   
  
The funds donated by the Georgia District to the Pilot International Foundation allow all 
our local clubs to help with needs in our communities through PIF Grants and 
Scholarships as well as helping to insure that the Georgia District is a $250 District with 
Pilot International.   
  
The Georgia Pilot Foundation uses the proceeds to help fund scholarships to deserving 
Anchors.  Along with the $100 donations made by clubs and individual Pilots, we were 
able to award $9,000 in scholarships last year.  With the current increase in the cost of 
tuition for our college students, our district scholarships are needed more than ever by our 
future leaders.  

  
To encourage greater participation by the Clubs we have made changes to this year’s 
fundraiser.  We are not asking clubs to donate cards or cash for the prizes.  $3,000 in prizes 
will be awarded from the fundraising proceeds.   We will be drawing for nine baskets or bags to 
help you celebrate the “Seasons of Service”.   There will be 8 seasonal bags with $250 in cash 
and one bag to celebrate all the seasons with $1,000 in cash. 
  
We are asking all clubs to please use the $50 previously used for purchasing gift cards to 
instead purchase additional tickets for the fundraiser in your clubs’ name.  This could be a 
great opportunity for your club to win cash to use for one of your community projects.  
	
  	
  
Each Pilot Club will be given 60 tickets.  Tickets will sell for $10 each or 4 for $20 
which is a half price savings.  Tickets will be distributed to the Club Presidents at 
Fall Council held in Macon on Saturday, October 8, 2011.   Drawing will be held at 
Georgia District Convention on Saturday, April 14, 2012 at the Atlanta Gwinnett 
Marriott in Duluth.  
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Georgia Pilot Foundation, Inc. 

 
 

 CONTRIBUTION FORM 
 
The Georgia Pilot Foundation, Inc. is a non-profit, charitable foundation, which currently provides post secondary 
education scholarships to Georgia District Anchor Club members, as well as to benefit people with disabilities and 
brain related disorders. 
 
 Please send your gift, along with this completed form to: ROBIN PERRY                                                   

GPF CO-REPRESENTATIVE 
                     PO BOX 1427 
         DUBLIN, GA 31040 
 
Enclosed is a gift of $______________as a: 
 
 o Memorial Gift in Memory of  _________________________________________________ 
 
  
 o Honorarium Gift in Honor of _________________________________________________ 
 
 
 o Special Gift    _________________________________________________ 
 
 
 o Other Gift    _________________________________________________ 
 
Please send an Acknowledgement to: 
 
 Name   _____________________________________________________________ 
 
  
 Address  _____________________________________________________________ 
 
    _____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
GIVEN BY: Name  _____________________________________________________________ 
 
   
  Address _____________________________________________________________ 
 
    _____________________________________________________________ 
 
  Pilot Club _____________________________________________________________ 



The Mission of Pilot is to serve by furthering Pilot International’s humanitarian efforts through charitable, 
educational, and research programs in communities throughout the world.   

The Georgia District Governor’s Bulletin is published monthly. 
Layout Editor is Tammy Purcell. 

Articles are due on the 10th of the month preceding the publication date. 
Please e-mail articles to Nancy Miller at nancymiller76@hotmail.com. 

Every effort will be made to publish news by clubs. 
Articles may be edited to fit space. 

 
Club Presidents:  Please pass on a copy of the Governor’s Bulletin to 

EACH member of your club.  If lack of money for photocopying 
is a problem, bring a few copies of the Governor’s Bulletin 

to your meeting and pass them around for everyone to read. 
Have each member initial it when he/she has read it. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 Nancy L. Miller 
 PI Georgia District Governor 
 211 Michelle Rd. NW, Milledgeville, GA 31061 


